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9th September 2020
Dear Parents, 

I am so glad to see everyone back in school. Class 3 have made a very positive start to the year, we have completed some fab work and the classroom is already looking great! Please check out our Class Blog to see how much we have already done! 
Please read the following newsletter very carefully, due to our current situation, things may be a little different to our normal procedures. 

Our Curriculum 

This term our theme will be: ‘Earth Matters , focussing on important global issues such as Global Warming, Plastic Pollution and Recycling. I think the children will find the theme very interesting. As shown below, much of our work will be based around the theme – 
	Literacy –Diary Entries, Adventure Stories, Information Texts
	Maths – Place Value, Counting, Addition, Subtraction, Multiplication Division, Fractions 

	Geography – Mapping, Climate, Water Cycle
	Art – 3D Sculpture using recycled materials (Marina DeBris)

	D+T – Electricial Systems
	ICT – Online Safety, Typing, Spreadsheets

	History – Green Power
	Science  - Animals and their habitats 

	Music – Charanga Music Scheme 

	RE 

	PE – Team Building Skills, Hockey
	French – All about me


These topics will be central to the work completed in school. Please take time to discuss work with your child and if possible encourage them to complete further work, reading or research at home. Discussions with your child may highlight an area that they may feel they require further work on, and five minutes on it after school may just make them feel more confident and happy. 
_________________________________________

Home School Record Books 

In Key Stage 2, we have slightly different reading logs called ‘Home School Record ‘Books. These are used for the recording of reading, spellings, times tables, homework and anything else they need to remember. Feel free to write any messages to me if needed. We will always look at each log on a Friday but if your child gives me their log on another day, I will read any messages and get back to you as soon as possible.
Reading
In KS2 reading still remains a high priority. Next week I plan to spend time reading with each child to ensure they are reading the correct reading band. Please work with us as we do this and read books from home in the meantime.

When books are issued, please record reading daily in your child’s home school record book. We would like to see at least 3 entries each week. All logs will be looked at each Friday, completed reading books will be collected and new ones issued the following week. When reading, please ensure you complete inference and deduction questioning before, during and after reading to ensure your child has understood the text. Please contact me if you require any support with questions that you could ask your child. 
PE
Due to the current situation, we would like children to come to school in their PE kit on the day they have PE. Class 3 will be required to come to school in their PE kit on a Tuesday –please try to ensure they have a white t-shirt, school jumper or cardigan, black shorts or jogging bottoms/leggings and a pair of trainers. As we will be outside, it would also be useful to have a clean pair of indoor shoes to change into afterwards. On a Thursday we will also be doing activities outside so please ensure your child brings trainers to school as well as normal shoes (PE kit is NOT required on this day) 

Belongings - Please ensure your child has the following in school at all times; their red bag, their reading record and book and a named water bottle. It would be useful if the water bottle could come filled with fresh drinking water as this will speed up systems in school. Please ensure all items are named. 

Fruit 

Now that your child is in KS2, they no longer get a free piece of fruit. However, you are welcome to send a piece of fruit for them to eat at playtime. Please keep the fruit in their bookbag or lunch box as this will be the easiest way to store it. 
Homework
As we do not want too many things transferring between school and home, we will not be issuing homework books at the moment. Instead, I will use the class blog and purple mash to set homework each week. I will explain the task to the children and also do a blog post explaining what they need to do. The first homework will be set on Friday 18th September to be completed by Thursday 24th September when we will discuss the task in class. As the term progresses we will move to using the App ‘Seesaw’ for homework tasks – more details will to follow to explain the App in the next few weeks.
Our class blog can be found at https://class3-blog.brandesburton.e-riding.sch.uk/
Times Tables and Spellings 

Please continue to work regularly on times tables and spellings with your child. 

For spelling, please begin by ensuring they can spell all the Year 1 and 2 Common Exception Words, the days of the week and months of the year. As we begin to build in new spelling patterns these will be sent home in your child’s home/school record book. 
Please continue to work with your child on their times tables. They are expected to know their 2,5, 10 times tables by the end of Year 2 and then add their 3, 4 and 8 times tables by the end of Year 3. There are lots of games on Purple Mash to support this learning.  

Thanks for reading to the end! I appreciate it is a long letter with lots of information. Please contact me if you have any questions or queries, no matter how big or small.  Our class email is Class3brandesburton@gmail.com. I will get back to you as soon as possible. 
I look forward to working with you. Thanks in advance.      

Yours sincerely     Mrs Altoft
